
TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES DECEMBER 5, 2024
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held via Zoom, on December 5, 2024.
Members Present: John Taylor, Noah Grunberg, Michael Parry, Jesse Seaver 
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney 
Members Absent: Chris Macek, Eric Lucentini Joe Palmeri
Guests: Madison Schofield (Greenfield Recorder)
Chair Noah Grunberg called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.
Jesse was welcomed aboard as an alternate. It was explained that if a full member is unavailable an alternate can be called upon to sit in and vote on a hearing.  
A proposed battery storage bylaw had been shared by the Planning Board. The ZBA thought creating this bylaw was a good idea, being pro-active before such a facility is proposed for Shelburne. Several area towns have had similar bylaws denied by the Attorney General’s office. Town Counsel has not seen this bylaw and it was asked if she might see it sooner rather than later to avoid wording that could be rejected. Battery storage facilities cannot be forbidden, but towns can have certain restrictions. In general, rural towns don’t want this type of thing on farm land. There are certain hazards associated with battery storage facilities that could cause fires and/or pollution. Various questions were raised about the wording, with a lot of it not applying to Shelburne. Also discussed were pre-application conferences, liability insurance, and setbacks. John was particularly interested in safety standards and making sure the Fire Department was involved in the approval process. It is known that the Planning Board is still working on this bylaw. The ZBA’s comments will be sent to the Planning Board.
At 8:09 p.m. a motion was made by John, seconded by Michael, to adjourn the meeting.


 Voting in favor: John, Noah, Michael, Jesse
      
 Opposed:    None

      
 Abstentions: None


 Motion passed: 4-0-0

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant

